
            TELEPHONE: 01283 247410     TWITTER: @shobnallprimary     E-MAIL: shb-office@shb.jtmat.co.uk 

18th February 2022 

"Keep looking up…that’s the secret of life." 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Once again, we have arrived at the end of another half term 
and are now offically halfway through the academic year! 
Where has the time gone? As always, we have been 
exceptionally busy, so I know all of our pupils, familes and staff 
are looking forward to a well-deserved break!  
 
Despite the number of positive cases amongst the children 
being considerably low, it has been another challenging week 
with staff absence in school due to coronavirus. I must express 
my sincere gratitude for the work all the staff have done over 
the entire half term to protect face to face education, and to 
support our children. Thanks to their hard work and dedication, 
school has remained open and attendance levels have remained as high as possible given the vital 
importance of regular attendance to education and wider wellbeing. 

  
On 9 February, the Prime Minister announced that should the encouraging trends in the epidemiological 
data continue the government expect to remove any remaining restrictions one month earlier than 
planned. This would be a positive step towards the long-term national strategy for living with COVID-19 
as we live with other viruses. This will help ensure that education and childcare settings, and children’s 
social care services, are able to focus as much as possible on their core business of teaching, learning 
and care. The government will set out in more detail what the plans for living with COVID-19 mean for 
settings in due course, so please look out for further information on the Covid-19 Info page when it is 
announced. 
 
Please don’t forget that school is CLOSED on Monday 28 February 2022 for staff training. We reopen 
to pupils on Tuesday 1 March 2022 at 8.45am. Mr Attwood will be running his Active Learning Sports 
Holiday Club over half term so, if you are in need of childcare, please contact him via 
https://shobnallprimaryschool.co.uk/active-sports-holiday-camp/ to enquire about booking places. Have 
a very happy holiday and we look forward to welcoming you back in just over a week’s time! 
 
Vaccination Programme 5 – 17 Year Olds – Information for Parents 
 
Vaccinations help to increase protection against COVID-19, which is 

particularly important for those with underlying health conditions. Being 

vaccinated minimises the need for children and young people to have 

time off from school or college, and helps them to continue to carry out 

their hobbies, attend social events and live their lives to the full. 

The government has published some frequently asked 

questions (FAQs) on the vaccination programme including information 

on eligibility, accessibility and advice for parents of children at high risk 

from COVID-19. We have been asked to share these FAQs with parents, particularly those with children 

who are clinically vulnerable. 

Guidance on how to book appointments for children aged 12 years and over is available on the NHS 
website. Further information on the vaccination of high risk children aged 5 to 11 years old is available 
in the guide for parents of children aged 5 to 11 years published by the UK Health Security Agency 
(UKHSA).  
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Tesco Burton 'Win a 32" Sharp Smart TV for your School’ Competition 
 
Please don’t forget about this competition over half term! Could you write a poem 
about what you love to help school win a 32” Sharp Smart TV? Well, if you can, 
please submit an entry to Community Champion Michelle Parry at Tesco, Burton 
for a chance to win this amazing prize! We have registered the school’s interest 
and hope that as many children as possible are able to take part! Children have 
until the end of February to enter. Good luck!  
 
PFA Update  

A HUGE thank you to the PFA for organising last week’s valentine themed disco 

for the children. A total of £223.14 was raised! Your fundraising has ensured work 

has now begun on our sensory garden, which the PFA hope to have completed 

by the spring. We have also begun to explore quotes for the new trim trails for 

infants and juniors. The children have been choosing the components they would 

like and it is hoped that work can also begin on these very soon!  

Please note the dates of the next set of fundraising events due to take place 

in the spring term:  

 Spring Coffee Morning, Friday 25 March 2022, 9.00 – 11.00am 

 Easter Bingo, Wednesday 6 April 2022, 5.00pm  

St David’s Day 

We return to school on St David’s Day, which is 
celebrated on 1 March across Wales and the wider 
world. But who was St David? What was he famous 
for? And in which Shakespeare play is a character 
forced to eat a leek in his name? Here are some 
interesting facts about the patron saint:  

 The exact date of his birth is unknown, but 
David is said to have been born around the year 
520 – some 1,500 years ago. He was reputedly 
born on the Pembrokeshire cliffs during a wild 
thunderstorm. 

 Did you know that daffodils and leeks are the 
national symbol of Wales? There are many 
reasons as to why this is. It is believed that leeks were put into soldiers helmets during a battle 
with the Saxons. This was so that you could recognise your fellow soldiers! It’s also believed 
that the Battle of Crécy took place in a field of leeks. Daffodils are also used as a national symbol 
and has recently replaced the leeks a bit more. They come out around the time of St David’s 
Day! 

 Saint David was a vegetarian – he never ate meat. It is believed that he only ever ate leeks. He 
only drunk water too! Maybe that is one of the reasons why the leek is a symbol of Wales! 

 Legend has it that Saint David could perform miracles! It is said that Saint David was preaching 
to a large crowd of people. The people at the back couldn’t hear him. He made the ground below 
him form into a hill so that the people at the back could hear and see him better! 

 Every year, there is a parade held in Cardiff on St David’s Day. Lots of theatre groups get 
involved. The parade also includes lots of dragons, like the one on the Welsh flag. Children will 
take part by doing dances and wearing traditional Welsh clothing.  



World Book Day – Thursday 3 March 2022 

Please don’t forget World Book Day on 
Thursday 3 March 2022. To celebrate, we 
would like the children (and staff) to have fun 
and dress up as their favourite book character!  
Feel free to be as creative as you wish! A £5 
book token will be on offer for the best costume 
in each class and you can find some ideas and 
resources for dressing up here:   

https://www.worldbookday.com/dressing-up-ideas/  

The children will also be taking part in some collaborative activities with other children across the 

JTMAT. Further details of these can be found at https://jtmatlovesreading.co.uk/.  

Local Author Visit – Jacqueline Theodosi 

Following on from World Book Day, we 

have organised for a local author, 

Jacqueline Theodosi, to visit school on 

Friday 4 March 2022. Jacqueline has 

recently published a children's picture 

book about dinosaurs and is a local 

resident in Burton-on-Trent. She works as 

a clinical photographer in the NHS, but 

had always dreamt of writing her own 

book. Inspiration came from her young son's obsession with 

dinosaurs and the joy that reading to her children brought. Here is a 

link to her book if you'd like to have a look or purchase beforehand:  

https://www.amazon.co.uk/dp/1913794326/ref=cm_sw_r_em_apa_glt_i_FZ88GCREBH64N9825789  

Jacqueline is more than happy to sign any copies when she visits school. We are looking forward to 

meeting her and hearing more about her work.  

Online Safety Tips  

Wink is a messaging app which allows children to 
connect and communicate with other users. In a similar 
style to Tinder, Wink uses the swipe method for browsing 
profiles and accepting or declining them. Once two users 
have accepted each other by swiping on each other’s 
profile, they can then communicate and play games 
online together. The fact that Wink allows children to 
share photos, personal information and their location with 
other users has caused significant concern. 

In the guide, you'll find tips on a number of potential risks such as grooming, cyberbullying and 
inappropriate content. 

Hot Lunch Options – 1st March – 4th March, 2022 
 
Please don’t forget that Mrs Inger is running a competition at Shobnall Primary & Nursery School!   
 
Pupils have been invited to design a menu for Mrs Inger to cook one day for their lunch! She cannot 
wait to see the entries! 
 
Watch this space for the winner and the winning menu. Good luck everyone! 
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School Uniform Exchange 
 
Please don’t forget the school uniform exchange, which continues! There is 
a box situated by the gate on the school car park for any parents who have 
items they wish to donate. Please could we ask that these are cleaned and 
in good condition before placing in the box! Amy Roobottom continues sorting 
and collating this. As previously stated, if you wish to contact Amy to ask what 
is available that you might be in need of, please contact the school office via 
shb-office@shb.jtmat.co.uk and we will ensure this is forwarded to her. 

                    

                  SHOBNALL SHOWCASE! 

Let’s have a sneaky peek as to what has been going on in our classrooms this week… 

EYFS  

Love was in the air at the beginning of the week, as the nursery 

and reception children listened to the story of St. Valentine. The 

nursery children then went onto look at the work of the street 

artist James Goldcrown and created their own overlapping heart 

pictures. We also listened to the story of Mr Gumpy’s Motor Car, 

by John Burningham and used props to retell the story as well 

as create our own cars for our class play people.  

The reception children have carried out lots of measuring this 

week as they learnt to use the vocabulary of length and height. 

They have also done a fantastic job at looking after their cress 

heads and are looking forward to taking them home, maybe an 

egg and cress sandwich could be on the cards!  

Year 1 

Year 1 have had a fantastic last week of the half term. In English they have been designing their own 

planet. The children’s creativity has really come to life in this activity. They have then gone onto write a 

fact file about their planet and also video a news broadcast telling the public about the new discovery. 

In Maths this week they have been learning to count in 2’s, 5’s and 10’s. The children have used lots of 
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concrete materials to help support their 

learning and they have been able to apply 

their previous knowledge to help them. In 

Science this week we have been exploring 

the different types of animals and in 

particular reptiles and amphibians. The 

children have really enjoyed this topic and 

they cannot wait to further explore this in the 

next half term! I hope you all have a fantastic 

week off, stay safe and rest.  

Year 2  

Year 2 have worked hard to the very last 

minute this week. In Maths, the children 

have been getting to grips with 2D and 3D 

shapes, labelling vertices and edges, 

drawing shapes and looking at symmetry. 

They even learnt about Miss Martin-Mills’ 

favourite shape, a dodecahedron! In 

English, having completed their fabulous 

stories last week, Year 2 have been working 

on their understanding of apostrophes for contractions and possession, as well as how to use commas 

in a list. In the afternoons, the children have thoroughly enjoyed a series of music lessons. Year 2 started 

off with learning how to sing in pitch, with a masterclass from Mr Mansfield. The children then worked 

towards learning to perform the famous Jazz song ‘Come Fly With Me’, identifying the beat, tempo and 

rhythm. A big emphasis was put on our inflection when singing, as well as voice control and recognising 

and performing changes in dynamics.  

Year 3 

Year 3 have had a fantastic week this week. We have been writing a story about the mysterious egg 

that was discovered in the classroom last week. The children have worked hard to make their stories 

the best they can be by proof reading constantly and editing to improve. In maths, we have continued 

with our money unit, where we have applied our knowledge of addition and subtraction to calculate 

amounts of money. We have been focusing on forces and magnets within our science topic this week. 

We conducted an investigation to test the strengths of different magnets by creating magnetic paper 

clip chains. Year 3, you have worked incredibly hard this half term, enjoy your break! 

Year 4 

Year 4 have had a lovely week to finish the half 

term. In English, the children have had the 

opportunity to edit and redraft their explanation 

texts on the water cycle which are incredible! In 

Maths this week, we have finished off unit of area 

and have started our new unit of fractions. In 

addition, we have also finished off our Science unit, 

where the children have conducted experiments on 

how much gas there is in fizzy drinks and how 

chocolate changes state when heat is applied. Finally, the children have also started their new French 

unit identifying how to say fruit and vegetables in French and have also written a postcard to our pen 

pal school over in France! A superb end to the half term Year 4!  

Year 5 

Year 5 have enjoyed this week because they have started a unit of work in science about forces. They 

have been looking at basic pushes and pulls and understanding what gravity is. The children have 



designed their own investigation about factors which may cause paper helicopters to reach the ground 

first when falling from the same height. I hope you all have a lovely restful half term holiday.  

Year 6  

Wow, we can't believe how quickly this half term has gone! This week has been another busy one in 

Year 6 with all of the children putting in their best efforts in all areas of the curriculum. In maths, we 

have started our algebra unit, where we have shown determination to rise to some of the mathematical 

challenges we have encountered. We have also been practising our arithmetic skills and ensuring we 

are secure with our knowledge of how to add, subtract, multiply and divide fractions. In English, we have 

been reflecting on our time at Laches Wood, writing a diary entry based on our favourite day. During 

our afternoons, we have continued with our history topic, learning all about the Victorian era.     

Reading Corner  

This week’s recommended read is for children aged 7+…  

Leonora Bolt: Secret Inventor 
Written by Lucy Brandt  
 
Inventors don’t come much more inventive than young Leonora Bolt. In her 
home on remote Crabby Island, shared with her otter Twitchy, eccentric 
housekeeper Mildred and (occasionally) with her nasty Uncle Lester, 
Leonora comes up with all sorts of amazing gadgets and most astonishing 
of all is the Switcheroo, which can make objects swap places, via a nifty bit 
of quantum computing. Despite her brilliance, Leonora has never yet left the 
island and Uncle Luther seems determined to keep it that way. When a boy 
called Jack is washed up though, Leonora has to help and in the process 
she discovers secrets her uncle was keeping (we knew he was a bad un!). 
The story is full of fun and surprises, plus a fair bit of tension: will Leonora escape the island and Uncle 
Luther? Were her parents really lost at sea? Favourite scenes include a ride in a hot air balloon, 
suspended from a wonderful variety of inflatables, and another in the stinkiest cave in fiction. Lots of 
fun, this is one to recommend to readers who like their adventures wild, wacky and full of invention(s). 

 
Head Teacher’s Awards Lunchtime Star Awards 

 

Team Points 

Team Points Claymills Rosliston Sinai Trent 

Points (Week Ending 
18.02.22) 

146 93 154 141 

Position 2nd – 3 Points 4th – 1 Point 1st – 4 Points 3rd – 4 Points 

Running Total 
 

23 10 16 21 

 

Team Point Champions 

Congratulations to Claymills, who have successfully won the team point challenge for this half term! 

As a reward, they can wear non-school uniform (ideally something red) on Friday 4 March 2022. 

 

Reception Kaleb G Fynn M 

Year 1 Zain S Toby N 

Year 2 Anthony D Fatiha N-M 

Year 3 Anaya A Erin S 

Year 4 Amelia A Amina H 

Year 5 Kaden P Josh M 

Year 6 Alys J Anaya A 

Reception Ibrahim J 

Year 1 Gordon Z 

Year 2 Jonah M-Y 

Year 3 Fatimah A 

Year 4 Mohammed A 

Year 5 Jaiden E 

Year 6 Betsy W 



Spring Term Diary Dates 

 

Event Date/Time 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 18th February 2022 

INSET Day Monday 28th February 2022 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 1st March 2022 

World Book Day Thursday 3rd March 2022 

Red Nose Day Friday 18th March 2022 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Reception Monday 21st March 2022 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 1 Tuesday 22nd March 2022 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 2 Wednesday 23rd March 2022 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 3 Thursday 24th March 2022 

Year 1 Class Assembly Thursday 24th March 2022 

PFA Spring Coffee Morning Friday 25th March 2022 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 4 Friday 25th March 2022 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 5 Monday 28th March 2022 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 6 Tuesday 29th March 2022 

Year 3 Class Assembly Thursday 31st March 2022 

PFA Easter Bingo Wednesday 6th April 2022 

School Closes for Easter Friday 8th April 2022 

 

Diary Dates 2021-2022 

 

Event Date/Time 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 18th February 2022 

INSET Day Monday 28th February 2022 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 1st March 2022 

School Closes for Easter Friday 8th April 2022 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 25th April 2022 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 2nd May 2022 

Key Stage 2 SATs Week  Monday 9th May 2022 – Friday 13th May 2022 

Young Voices Thursday 19th May 2022 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 27th May 2022 

INSET Day Monday 6th June 2022 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 7th June 2022 

JTMAT INSET Day Friday 8th July 2022 

School Closes for Summer Wednesday 20th July 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  


